## Key City Kennel Club

# PUPPY PUDDLES



WE TEACH YOU TO TEACH YOUR DOG

## **Monthly Meeting**

March 15, 2016
 KCKC Training Center
 Board Meeting — 6:30PM
 Club Meeting — 7:30PM

### Refreshments

- Mar Sue Erickson & Alexis
  Smith
- Apr Megan Hancock & Lori Espeland
- May Paul & Rita Heller

Thank you to the Blaines for the wonderful refreshments at the previous meeting!

## **Important Dates**

- March 14 Classes start at KCKC
- March 21—Last day for RSVP for annual party
- March 26—KCKC's Annual Party



## **Dog Training**



#### **Needed Chief Ring Steward**

If you would be willing to do this job please contact Jim. It's not hard and you don't need to be on your feet all day.

The only requirement is that you need to know how to do inside ring stewarding for conformation.

Jim and Sharon will be willing to help you as you get started. If interested please call Jim at 507-388-3836.

## **Ring Stewards Needed**

Ring stewards will be needed for the conformation, obedience, and rally rings for the May show.

Please contact Sue Erickson or Gladys Berlin.

#### **Your Contributions**

Please feel free to e-mail your ideas, stories or pictures to me and I will try my best to incorporate them. Let's work together to make this a great newsletter!

puppypuddlesnews@gmail.com

## **Officers**

President — Jim Olson Secretary — Megan Hancock Vice President — Pete Otterness Treasurer — Lynn Davey

## Puppy Puddles Newsletter

## **KCKC Holiday Party**

Date: March 26<sup>th</sup>, 2016

Location: Happy Chef's party room on Hwy 169 N Time: Social Hour at 6:00 pm; meal to be served at 6:30

pm

The raffle will be held again this year, so bring your items to donate. Members voted at the February meeting that the proceeds from the raffle will go to the following: Brown County Humane Society and St. Peter P.A.W.S.

The annual photo contest will also be held so plan on bringing entries for either the portrait, action, puppy, or humorous categories.

Please get your R.S.V.P. to Lynn by March 21<sup>st</sup>, 2016. The cost of the dinner is \$10 per person and your money should accompany your R.S.V.P.

The menu is as follows:

Chopped steak (done medium), baked potato, and green beans

Turkey & dressing with gravy and mashed potatoes, green beans, and cranberry sauce

Pangasius fish fillet (either grilled or fried), baked potato, and green beans

Freshly baked bread is included. Soda, coffee, and tea are available at the club's cost. If you have beer or wine it will be on your tab.

Please get your R.S.V.P. to Lynn by March 21<sup>st</sup>, 2016. The cost of the dinner is \$10 per person and your money and meal choice, if you choose the fish please let her know if you would like it grilled or fried, should accompany your R.S.V.P. For those who have already paid for the party in February, please contact Lynn to let her know if you are still able to attend and indicate your meal choice. If you are unable to attend now you may request a refund or ask to have your \$10 be added to the receipts of the raffle.

# KCKC 2015 Award Winning Dogs and Handlers

Congratulations to all members who reported the titles earned on their dogs during 2015.

AKC titles are awarded with a plaque, Certifications and titles from other venues are awarded with a certificate of accomplishment. All titles/certifications earned in 2015 are listed in bold.

Linda Murray and Samoyed Prairie Isle Gabby That'LL Do- RE,CA,THD,CGCA,**CD** 

This was inadvertently omitted from the February newsletter.

### **Good Cheer**

Flowers and kind healing words were sent to our President, Jim Olson. He had to have some surgery this last month and is now doing well. Big hugs and well wishes are being sent from all of us Jim - get well soon, we miss you!!

Flowers and kind words of help were also sent to Sharon Olson. Her dad is not well and she is also now having to care for Jim a bit. Being the sole care taker of two people is difficult to say the least. Wanted her to know she has a whole Club of people willing to help if she needs it. Sharon, hugs to you and remember your support system is a phone call away. Take care of yourself too!!

If any club member knows of anyone needing Good Cheer please contact Elaine at any of the following:

Email: flapjackec@gmail.com Cell phone: 507- 327-5616

Address: 53001 174th Lane Garden City, MN 56034

## NEW MEMBERS

Please welcome the new members following to our club:

Jean Attenberger 35045 480th Street Kasota, MN 56050 507-327-1788 tj606@hickorytech.net

Sue Fleming 80 Oakwood Drive Mankato, MN 56001 507-625-2258 serf@chartermi.ne